
Borough of Hightstown 

Complete Streets Committee 

 12/9/2020 – Committee Meeting 

7:00 pm 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Call in Details:(701) 802-5470 Access Code: 6569865 

Or online https://www.freeconferencecall.com/wall/jcicalese 

CALL TO ORDER 

STATEMENT:  Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the 

Open Public Meetings Act, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice was 

provided to the Trenton Times and the Windsor-Hights Herald and is posted in the 

Borough Clerk’s office. 

• Roll Call 

Member Attended Absent 

Council Member Steve Misiura, Vice-Chair ▪   

Council Member Joe Cicalese, Chair  ▪   

Beverly Asselstine, Secretary, Planning Board 

representative 

▪   

Dave Zaiser, Environmental Commission representative ▪   

Brian Clissold ▪   

Alex Costantino  ▪  

Tim Troxler ▪   

 

• Approval of Agenda - Approved 

• Approval of Minutes from October 28, 2020 - Approved 

 

DISCUSSION 

• Review/discuss project plan for Springcrest, Taylor Avenue, Glen Road and 

Spruce Court.  – Guests:  Carmela Roberts and Cameron Corini.  Project 

must be approved by Council in December in order to bid out by the 

deadline for the grant in January.   

o Springcrest:  The Committee recommended adding a bicycle facility 

on the road.  The engineering team will review the possibilities for 

advisory bike lanes or full bike lanes and incorporate an appropriate 

solution into the plan.   

https://www.freeconferencecall.com/wall/jcicalese


o Taylor Avenue:  reviewed the options prepared by the Borough 

Engineer and recommended options 2 or 3.  The preference was to 

support option 3 with more pavement at the western end if it allowed 

for at least some vehicles to turn around more easily.  Note:  After 

the meeting Carmela Roberts reported that it allowed a snow plow to 

turn around more easily, but did not solve the problem of the 

garbage truck.   

o Carmela reported on the need to replace the water main on Taylor, 

because it has reached the end of its’ life expectancy. 

o The Committee discussed the possibility of getting a flashing 

crosswalk signal at Springcrest and South Main.  Bev will reach out 

to the County planners. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

• Steve and Joe reported that the Mercer County Planning Board approved the rug 

mill redevelopment plan with a condition that the developer set aside a $50,000 

cash bond to address post-build changes to address increased traffic. 

• Bev reported that the Mobility Plan will be presented to the Planning Board on 

December 14. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 


